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The Simplified Board met April 17, 2018 from 6:30 p.m. to 8:15 p.m. Henry Berry, Board vice-chair, led the meeting as Sue Pattershall was away. Ardyce Robbin presented a reflection and prayer on hope and how it gives our lives vitality. 

Pastor Kristin updated us on the progress of the Spiritual Life Center. A planning retreat will be held on May 26 for those interested in being a part of this ministry. Two retreats have been held so far this year and others are in the planning stages. Pastor Kristin is contacting potential presenters, and is hoping to offer a retreat on “Art and Soul”. Mandala Mondays and Guided Meditations continue, a prayer brochure has been made available to the congregation, and work is progressing on including interactive spiritual life opportunities on the website. 

The information in the Board packet was reviewed. It was noted that Fuel Days are planned for April, May, June and September. Portions of VANCO online giving should be available within the next couple weeks; watch for information in the Sunday bulletin, “This Week at Green Street,” and on the church website. Paperwork and procedural guidelines are being completed for the church credit card for the use of the church administrator and the church custodian and we expect to have this work completed sometime in May. A prioritized list of tasks needed to properly maintain the church building and grounds will be discussed more thoroughly at our May meeting and a facilities ministry team will schedule work days to complete some tasks.

Two items of business from our March meeting required decisions before the April meeting: fine tuning the language required to apply for the credit card, and whether or not to change our website host to one better suited to our needs as the current contract was expiring. Board members were asked to “e-vote” on these items through email; both were approved. Board policy will be updated to include language regarding the use of e-votes. 

The majority of the meeting was spent on financial matters. Connie Packard, trustees treasurer, walked us through the trustees’ annual report that was submitted to the District office. She then reviewed with us a detailed report on the funds managed by the trustees on behalf of the church (the Restricted Trust Fund, the Bridge Fund, the Fifield/Tribou Fund, and the Halcyon Roberts Fund) and explained the restrictions and uses of each. Each Board member received foundational documents regarding the Bridge Fund and Hal Roberts Fund for future reference. Lilla Atwater, church treasurer, then presented a financial report from the first quarter of the year. Pledged and non-pledged giving has been sufficient to meet current expenses so far, but no mission shares have been paid. Heating and snow plowing costs have been slightly higher than expected. Fundraising was briefly discussed; we hope to compile a calendar of when extra giving is requested so as not to overburden the congregation. The Missions team budget, included in packet materials, was reviewed and approved.  It was noted that fundraising will be required to provide financial support for Angel Food Suppers.

The next Simplified Board meeting will be held May 15, 2018. John Webb will provide devotions. Agenda items for the May meeting are due into the church office by April 27, 2018. 
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	Sun.
	Mon.
	Tue.
	Wed.
	Thu.
	Fri.
	Sat.

	Tuesday IF  = “Sunday" 1 ""
 
	Tuesday IF  = “Monday" 1 0 IF  <> 0 2 "" 


	Tuesday IF  = “Tuesday" 1 2 IF  <> 0 3 "" 
3

1

	Tuesday IF  = “Wednesday" 1 1 IF  <> 0 2 "" 
2

2

	Tuesday IF = “Thursday" 1 2 IF  <> 0 3 "" 
3

3

	Tuesday IF  = “Friday" 1 3 IF  <> 0 4 "" 
4

4

	Tuesday IF  = “Saturday" 1 4 IF  <> 0 5 "" 
5

5


	 
	
	9am DCOM
	5:30 PM Bell Choir Practice

6:45 PM Choir Practice


	National Day of Prayer


	
	8:30 AM Worship Ministry Team Meeting

5:30 PM Guided Meditation

7:00 PM AA

	6
	7
	8
	9
	10
	11
	12

	4pm Bell Concert
	3pm Women’s Bible Study

5:30 PM Mandala Monday

6:30 PM NA 
	
	Noon UMW

5:30 PM Bell Choir Practice

6:45 PM Choir Practice


	
	
	10:30 AM Mother’s Day Tea

5:30 PM Guided Meditation

7:00 PM AA

	13 
	14
	15
	16
	17
	18
	19

	Mother’s Day
	3 pm Women’s Bible Study

6:30 PM NA
	6:30 PM Simplified Board Meeting


	5:30 PM Bell Choir Practice

6:45 PM Choir Practice
	1 PM Visitation Ministry Team meeting at Shasta’s 


	
	Decorating for Pentecost 

4:30 PM Angel Food Supper

5:30 PM Guided Meditation

7:00 PM AA

	20
	21
	22
	23
	24
	25
	26

	Pentecost 

11:30 AM Missions Ministry Team Meeting
	3 pm Women’s Bible Study

6:30 PM NA

	9am DCOM


	5:30 PM Bell Choir Practice

6:45 PM Choir Practice
	
	
	8AM Planning Retreat for the Spiritual Life Center
5:30 PM Guided Meditation

7:00 PM AA

	26IF  = 0,"" 26 IF   < 31  27 "" 
27

27

	27IF  = 0,"" 27 IF   < 31  28 "" 
28

28
 

	28IF  = 0,"" 28 IF   < 31  29 "" 
29

29

	29IF  = 0,"" 29 IF   < 31  30 "" 
30

30

	30IF  = 0,"" 30 IF   < 31  31 "" 
31

31

	31IF  = 0,"" 31 IF   < 31  30 "" 


	0IF  = 0,"" 30 IF   < 30  31 "" 



	Peace w/Justice Sunday

4pm Memorial Service for Mabel Crowell 
	Memorial Day Church Office Closed

3PM Women’s Bible Study

6:30 PM NA
	
	
	
	
	

	0IF  = 0,"" 31 IF   < 31  31 "" 


	0IF  = 0,"" 31 IF   < 31  31 "" 


	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	


	Notes
	13 Green Street. Augusta, Maine 04330 

Phone: 207-622-0843 – email: greenst@myfairpoint.net – website: www.greenstreetumc.net

Sunday Worship at 8am and 10:30am - Sunday School for all ages at 9am – Fresh Expressions at 5pm

Church Office Hours: Monday – Friday 8am to 2pm
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Stock up in May!
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INSIDE this issue








Great News!


Green Street Angel Food Suppers 


has been chosen for the �Hannaford Helps Reusable Bag Program!


�











Visit the Hannaford on Cony Street in Augusta during May, purchase either Fight Hunger bag and Green Street Angel Food Suppers will receive $1.00!


What a GREAT way to show your support!


Buy a few Fight Hunger bags in MAY… we get a great donation!�

















VISIT US ONLINE greenstreetumc.net
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May 6


Greeters: Patty Rogers and Sonny Richards


Acolytes: Wilder and Jodi Hart 


Coffee Hour Host: Donna and Tammy Alexander


Liturgist: Tammy Roberts 





May 13


Greeters: Sandy and Randy Grady 


Acolytes: Gary and Donna Alexander 


Coffee Hour Hosts: Sandy Barringer 


Liturgist: Ardyce Robbin





May 20


Greeters: Della and Anne Kimball


Acolyte: Eileen Hibbert


Coffee Hour Hosts: Sarah Barnum and Tricia Webb


Liturgist: Bob Webber





May 27


Greeters: Nancy and Kathy Merrick


Acolyte: Nancy Merrick 


Coffee Hour Hosts: Nancy Merrick


Liturgist: Sandy Webber





�





FROM THE PASTOR: A Piece of the Puzzle ��


 








. �


My family loves making jigsaw puzzles.  During family reunions, we often fit up to seven or eight people, elbow to elbow, around the table.  We stay up too late, forget to fix dinner, or don’t leave the house all day once the puzzle pieces are out.  We have one important rule: make the border first.  We always begin by connecting the outside pieces to form the puzzle’s edge. Failure to follow this rule may get you temporarily banned from the puzzle table.  My brother instituted a second rule: no looking at the picture on the box cover. Only wimps look at the picture!  


Sometimes our relationships with God may seem like a puzzle.  We find ourselves wondering where God fits into the picture.  Amidst the many pieces of life, which piece belongs to God? It seems to me that in fitting together the pieces of our lives, God should be our border, the outside edge, and the first piece we put into place.


A puzzle’s border gives it shape; once formed, the border makes it easier to connect other pieces and it holds all the pieces in place. The many, diverse pieces of our lives take on new meaning when they are shaped and formed by God’s presence.  And when our lives become chaotic or broken, having God already in place can help hold together the confusing, difficult pieces of life.


The border of a puzzle forms a boundary; once the boundary is set, we know the pieces must fit inside it.  Likewise, God provides a framework by which to organize our lives.  God must be placed first in our lives, so that the rest of life takes its shape from God.


I do admit to occasionally breaking our family’s second rule of puzzle making; I sometimes peek at the picture on the box.  In our lives, we rarely see the big picture; we put our lives together without knowing what the final picture will be. Establishing God as the framework of our lives gives us an opportunity to see the overall picture and meaning of life.  


As we enter into a new month and anticipate the blessings of summer, may you find new ways to connect your life with God!





In Christ, 


Pastor Kristin





�


		


		2 – Troy Alexander		17 – Charlene Bridge


		2 – Hunter Ripley		21 – Edward Heath


		5 – Carol Chavarie		23 – Heidi Bowdoin


		7 – Eileen Hibbert		23 – Evelyn Horstman


		8 – Karen McGuire		24 – Ron Rock


		10 – James Grady		25 – Melinda Fuller


		12 – Tom Webber		27 – James Brown


		17 – Carolyn Anderson	29 – Sue Pattershall
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Sunday, May  20th we will be celebrating the coming of the Holy Spirit and the birthday of the Christian Church.  Please come and celebrate with your church family!





The Holy Spirit came “with a sound like the blowing of a violent wind.” The disciples “saw what seemed to be tongues of fire that separated and came to rest on each of them.”  The United Methodist Church symbol features the cross and the flame; remembering the resurrected Christ and the empowerment of the church by the Holy Spirit.





Please consider wearing flame colors to church May 20th… red, yellow, orange and white .  We will celebrate together in worship and with fellowship.  There will be birthday cakes and coffee after the second service.





This year we are going to also have an opportunity to give birthday gifts on Pentecost to either the church or the Betsy Ann Ross House of Hope for women veterans.  Starting in early May, there will be two birthday boxes in the sanctuary to collect the presents (unwrapped please! The large boxes will be gift wrapped and labeled “church” and “House of Hope”).





Church gift possibilities: tall kitchen garbage bags, paper towels, toilet paper, and disposable “silverware.”





House of Hope gift wishes: reusable food storage containers, shampoo, soaps, paper towels, wash cloths, laundry detergent (Wisk,  Arm and Hammer for Sensitive skin… or other non-allergenic detergent), coffee, creamer, and water bottles.





We have much to celebrate!  Come celebrate with us May 20th!�














Green Street


 United Methodist Church


 Hand Bell Choir
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Presents


Tell Me the Stories of Jesus





Sunday, May 6 - 4pm


13 Green Street - Augusta











�








Saturday, May 12


10:30am 


Fellowship Hall





Saturday


May12


10:30am








�


The National Day of Prayer has great significance for us as a nation as it enables us to recall and to teach the way in which our founding fathers sought the wisdom of God when faced with critical decisions. It stands as a call for us to humbly come before God, seeking His guidance for our leaders and His grace upon us as a people. The unanimous passage of the bill establishing the National Day of Prayer as an annual event, signifies that prayer is as important to our nation today as it was in the beginning. The National Day of Prayer belongs to all Americans. It is a day that transcends differences, bringing together citizens from all backgrounds. Mrs. Shirley Dobson, NDP chairman emeritus, reminded us: “We have lost many of our freedoms in America because we have been asleep. I feel if we do not become involved and support the annual National Day of Prayer, we could end up forfeiting this freedom, too.”











�


The Welcome Table formed in September, after an Adult Sunday School program revealed a number of Green Street members with food sensitivities, allergies and preferences.  The Welcome Table educates people about special food needs, provides opportunities for all people to eat together around shared meals, and models ways that food sensitivities can be cared for in our church spaces.


The Welcome Table provided allergy-free options for the Pie Auction dinner, hosted Sunday Fellowship times this past winter and in March, and provided the meal for this year’s Maundy Thursday service.  Welcome Table members also developed a gluten free bread, free of the top 8 allergens, that is now used for communion.


In February, The Welcome Table hosted the reception following the Bishop’s conversation on the Way Forward.  Several guests remarked how nice it was to attend the reception, knowing that they would be able to have something to eat, in spite of their allergies and health concerns.  Numerous churches have requested the recipe for the communion bread, and at least one church has requested guidance in creating a similar Welcome Table ministry for their congregation.  Modeling this ministry on a District and Conference level was an exciting next step.














Mother’s Day of Fuel


Honor your mother and help the church meet its fuel budget at the same time.  We will be publishing a special Mother’s Day of Fuel insert on May 13th.  A Day of Fuel sponsorship is only $25.00.  Fill out the form and drop it in the offering plate, or send to the office with your check.  DEADLINE is May 6th.  This is a great way to honor your mother (or someone who is like a mother to you) as you help the church.





In Honor or Memory of:_______________________________________________________________________





__________________________________________________________________________________________





Given by: _________________________________________________________________________________





__________________________________________________________________________________________








Peace with Justice Sunday – May 27


Special offerings received on this day helps support Peace with Justice Ministries in your annual conference, administered by your conference Peace with Justice coordinator, and Peace with Justice work in the United States and around the world, administered by the General Board of Church and Society. 








What's Inspiring Pastor Kristin


Books! ~ The Anatomy of Peace: Resolving the Heart of Conflict by The Arbinger Institute ~ First Corinthians: Living Love When We Disagree by Melissa Spoelstra Blog - ~ John Pavlovitz: Stuff That Needs to Be Said - johnpavlovitz.com


�





Green Street Spiritual Life Center


Over the past year, Green Street has been envisioning new ways to share God’s love so that our community will come alive with hope. The Spiritual Life Center grew out of this process - a vision of church that provides multiple doorways through which people can step into relationship with God.


Two retreats (on New Year’s resolutions and forgiveness), mandala and guided meditations, community worship, a covenant group, and a bell concert are ways the Center is already taking shape.  Open conversation sessions this winter generated excitement and additional ideas.


The next step in the Spiritual Life Center is a day-long planning retreat on Saturday, May 26.  If you would like to be part of this unfolding vision, please plan to attend the retreat.  Let Pastor Kristin know if you are interested, or have questions.  Weekly reflections are sent leading up to the retreat.








Angel Food Supper News


The next Angel food supper is Saturday, May 19 at 4:30pm. This is our last community dinner until September. On behalf of the Angel Food Team many thanks to those who volunteer their time to serve our community. Thank you for you returnable bottles and cans. Our funds for the suppers are depleting and we will need to fundraise for future funds. I am really excited for the Hannaford Bag Fundraiser during the month of May. Please buy your recycle bags at the Cony Hannaford. Thanks again for the Angel Food Team, Nancy Miner, Larry and Sandy Labreck, and Randy and Sandy Grady.





�





Social Media Team Wanted!


Green Street is rethinking its social media presence and envisioning ways to carry its ministry online.  Beyond just providing information, social media offers interactive ways to engage in spirituality and community.  Your ideas and participation in this process can help shape Green Street’s online ministry!  A Social Media Ministry Team is forming.  Please contact Pastor Kristin at � HYPERLINK "mailto:graycat95@gmail.com" \o "mailto:graycat95@gmail.com" �graycat95@gmail.com� if you are interested in being part of the team or would like more information.
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